### Frankel, Liz (Places Directorate - Solihull MBC)

From: Brereton Michael <BreretonM@walsall.gov.uk>

**Sent:** 25 November 2013 11:22 **To:** Policy & Spatial Planning, PSP

**Subject:** FW: Solihull MBC Draft Charging Schedule and Draft Regulation 123 List

Consultation (8)

Dear Solihull MBC,

Thank you for consulting Walsall Council on your draft CIL Charging Schedule. Having reviewed the draft Charging Schedule and supporting documents we have no comments to make at this time.

**Kind Regards** 

Michael Brereton Planning, Monitoring and Delivery Officer

Planning Policy
Planning and Building Control
Walsall Council
2nd Floor Civic Centre
Darwall Street
Walsall WS1 1DG

Email: breretonm@walsall.gov.uk

Team Email: <a href="mailto:planningpolicy@walsall.gov.uk">planningpolicy@walsall.gov.uk</a>

Tel: 01922 658021 Fax: 01922 652670

Website: www.walsall.gov.uk

# Disclaimer: IF THIS EMAIL IS MARKED PRIVATE OR CONFIDENTIAL - PLEASE RESPECT THAT AND DO NOT FORWARD IT TO ANYONE ELSE WITHOUT THE EXPRESS

PERMISSION OF THE AUTHOR. The information in this message should be regarded as confidential and is intended for the addressee only unless explicitly stated. If you have received this message in error it must be deleted and the sender notified. The views expressed in this message are personal and not necessarily those of Walsall MBC unless explicitly stated. E-mails sent or received from Walsall MBC may be intercepted and read by the Council. Interception will only occur to ensure compliance with Council policies or procedures or regulatory obligations, to prevent or deter crime, or for the purposes of essential maintenance or support of the e-mail system. You should also be aware that any email may be subject of a request under Data Protection, Freedom of Information or Environmental Information legislation and therefore could be disclosed to third parties.

**E-mail Security:** Communication by internet email is not secure as messages can be intercepted and read by someone else. Therefore we strongly advise you not to email any information, which if disclosed to unrelated third parties would be likely to cause you distress. If you have an enquiry of this nature please provide a postal address to allow us to communicate with you in a more secure way. If you want us to respond by email you must realise that there can be no guarantee of privacy.

From: Jones, Charlene (Places Directorate - Solihull MBC) [mailto:charlene.jones@solihull.gov.uk]

Sent: 21 October 2013 14:25

To: Policy & Spatial Planning, PSP

Subject: Solihull MBC Draft Charging Schedule and Draft Regulation 123 List Consultation (8)

## RE: Community Infrastructure Levy Draft Charging Schedule and Draft Regulation 123 List Consultation

Dear Sir/Madam,

The Community Infrastructure Levy (also referred to as CIL) is a funding mechanism that local authorities can choose to apply to new developments. The money raised can then be used to fund a wide range of infrastructure that is needed as a result of development. This includes new or safer road schemes, flood defences, schools, health & social care facilities, park improvements and leisure centres.

The Council consulted on its Preliminary Draft Charging Schedule from 15<sup>th</sup> March to 26<sup>th</sup> April earlier this year. Following the representations made, further work was carried out by the Council's Strategic Land Advisors, CBRE. The principle conclusions were that the proposed charging rates and zones within the Preliminary Draft Charging Schedule were reasonable, and are mainly unchanged in the Draft Charging Schedule. The representations, Council's response, updated CIL Viability Study and proposed Draft Charging Schedule were all presented to the Council's Cabinet on 12<sup>th</sup> September 2013 and approved for consultation.

The Council has today published its Community Infrastructure Levy Draft Charging Schedule for consultation, in accordance with Regulation 16 of the CIL Regulations 2010 (as amended). The Council is also taking this opportunity to consult on its Draft Regulation 123 list – the list of infrastructure which the Council intends either in part or in whole to fund with CIL. The consultation will run from the **21**<sup>st</sup> **October 2013 until midnight 2**<sup>nd</sup> **December 2013**.

The consultation document including the Draft Charging Schedule and Draft Regulation 123 list, as well as relevant background documents, are available to view, download and comment on from 21<sup>st</sup> October 2013 at <a href="https://www.solihull.gov.uk/ldf/cil">www.solihull.gov.uk/ldf/cil</a>.

Paper copies of the documents will be available for inspection at the following locations:

Solihull Connect Library Square, Solihull Town Centre, B91 3RG
Solihull Connect Shirley Police Station, 285 Stratford Road, Shirley B90 3AR
Solihull Connect Bluebell Centre, Ground Floor West Mall, Chelmsley Wood, B37 5TN
Solihull Connect Balsall Common Library, 283 Kenilworth Road, Balsall Common, CV7 7EL

A copy of the Draft Charging Schedule consultation document will also be available for inspection at all of the Borough's libraries together with the relevant background documents.

Any representations should be returned to the address below, preferably using the response form available for download on the Council's website.

Write to: CIL Consultation

Policy and Spatial Planning

Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council

Council House

Manor Square

Solihull B91 3QB

Or email: psp@solihull.gov.uk

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me on the details below.

Regards,

### **Charlene Jones**

Planning Officer
Policy and Spatial Planning

Solihull MBC Council House Manor Square Solihull B91 3OB

Tel: 0121 704 8358

Email: <a href="mailto:charlene.jones@solihull.gov.uk">charlene.jones@solihull.gov.uk</a>

\*

#### DISCLAIMER:

<sup>&#</sup>x27;This e-mail and files transmitted with it are confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately and delete the message. Any views or opinions presented are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Solihull Council unless explicitly stated otherwise. Solihull Council may monitor the contents of e-mail sent and received via its network for the purposes of ensuring compliance with its policies and procedures. The contents of e-mails may have to be disclosed to third parties following a request under legislation such as the Data Protection Act 1998 or the Freedom of Information Act 2000.'